
 

Enfield Board of Selectmen 

Enfield, New Hampshire 

 

 

 

NON-PUBLIC SESSION MINUTES of March 16, 2005 ~ 3:00 PM 

 

 

Board of Selectmen:  Dominic Albanese, Chairman; Nancy Scovner; Curtis Payne 

 

Administrative Staff:  April Whittaker, Town Manager 

 

Others: Scott Weden, Risk Manager, Local Government Center; Former Police Chief in Ashland 

and Holderness; Current Fire Chief, Ashland; Chief Tony Raymond, Plymouth Police Department; 

Butch Burbank, Risk Associate, Local Government Center; Retired Chief of Waterville Valley 

Public Safety Department; Nolan T. Koon, Staff Attorney, Local Government Center; Former 

Belknap County Prosecutor; Captain Richard Crate, Jr., Enfield Police Department; Chief Peter 

Geise, Enfield Police Department; 

 

 

Mrs. Scovner moved to enter non-public session at 3:02 PM, RSA 91-A:3 II (b);Mr. Payne seconded.  

Roll call vote:  Mr. Albanese – aye, Mrs. Scovner – aye, Mr. Payne – aye, motion carried. 

 

Mssers. Weden, Burbank, Koon and Chief Raymond proceeded to interview Captain Crate related to 

his application for the Police Chief’s position in Enfield.  Captain Crate left the room at the 

conclusion of the interview.  The interview panel then discussed their findings with the Board of 

Selectmen and the Town Manager.  At the conclusion of this discussion it was the unanimous 

decision of the interviewing panel to recommend Captain Crate as the next Police Chief of Enfield. 

 

Discussion continued between the Board of Selectmen and the Town Manager regarding Captain 

Crate’s candidacy. 

 

The Board came out of non-public session at 5:15 PM. 

 

Mrs. Scovner moved to recommend to the Town Manager that she hire Captain Richard Crate, Jr. as 

the next Police Chief in Enfield; Mr. Payne seconded.  Roll call vote:  Mr. Albanese – aye, Mrs. 

Scovner – aye, Mr. Payne – aye, motion carried. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:00 PM. 

 


